

## GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

## **Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B**

February 20, 2012

Director Terry Bellamy
District Department of Transportation
Public Space Permit Branch, Third Floor
1100 4th Street, SW
Washington, D.C. 20004
catrina.harrison@dc.gov

Re: Proposed New Bikeshare Location at the intersection of New Hampshire, U Street, and 16th Street NW

Dear Director Bellamy:

The District Department of Transportation (DDOT) shared a letter with the ANC regarding the above proposed bikeshare location. However, DDOT sent the letter to the incorrect addressee. The letter was addressed to Mike Feldstein as "Chair" of the ANC. Please correct your records to reflect that Mike Feldstein is the Vice Chair of the ANC. Will Stephens is the Chair.

At its regular meeting on February 8, 2012, the Commission considered the matter, but due to the incorrect addressee, we were not able to provide sufficient public notice through our published agenda. Therefore, with seven of nine Commissioners present, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following motion by a vote of (7-0):

ANC 2B requests that DDOT delay any implementation of this proposed bikeshare location for an additional month to allow the ANC to consider this issue at ANC's March 14, 2012 public meeting with proper notice.

Commissioners Ramon Estrada (ramon.estrada@dupontcircleanc.net), Mike Feldstein (mike.feldstein@dupontcircleanc.net), and I, Will Stephens (will.stephens@dupontcircleanc.net), are the representatives in this matter. This proposed bikeshare location sits on the border between the Single Member Districts 2B09 and 2B08, represented by Ramon Estrada and Will Stephens.

Thank you for providing us with this courtesy.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Will Stephens, Chair

William F. Alephens

cc: PublicSpace.Committee@dc.gov; juan.amaya@dc.gov; gilberto.solano@dc.gov